

JHS Swimming and Diving Booster Club

Meeting Minutes

March 12, 2019 7:00 p.m. JHS A101

Meeting was called to order at 7:01 by Chris Snyder with 18 attendees

Motion to approve the minutes made by Leslie Murphy, 2nd by Robyn Culp.

Coach's Report:

Coach Megan thanked everyone for an amazing 5 years. Before she departs, she will put together next year's schedule. Because Thanksgiving is the very last Thursday of November, she recommends that we hold the purple and gold meet the week before Thanksgiving.

President's Report:

Chris thanked Coach Megan and wished her well as she moves on with her future plans. She also stated that there will be no discussion on a replacement coach at tonight's meeting since it really isn't booster club business. Thank you to the Loveless Family for their years of service chairing the annual banquet. The Scholarship Committee handed out a total of \$2,000 in awards this year to four students. Finally, Chris thanked **everyone** that volunteered or donated this season. We could not do what we do for our kids on the team without parental help!

Treasurer's Report:

Jeannine was unable to attend or forward a report. Chris should receive something from her by the end of the week. We will report year end totals at the next meeting.

Old Business:

- Banquet:** Chuck reported that the banquet went off without a hitch and seemed to be enjoyed by all. He is happy to forward his files to the next chairperson: Staci Thayer. Thank you to Staci for taking over this event.
- Swimmer Accounts:** The current balance post banquet is \$713.40. It was decided that if a swimmer/diver had not paid their team fee as of last week, any balance they carried would be turned into the general fund to cover this expense. Stephanie reported that remaining senior balances that won't transfer to siblings total around \$123.85. This total will revert back to the general fund for the start of next year. Stephanie will notify those that have a remaining balance at the beginning of next year so that it is used immediately.

New Business:

- Track Concession Stand:** Robyn Culp and Staci Thayer will Chair this venture. 7 meet dates run from April 2 – May 3, 2019. The chairs have met with previous workers and have gathered data on supplies needed etc. They will put together the menu and volunteer list. We will try to have at least two adults and hopefully student volunteers for each meet. Students will receive service hours for time worked. Potential profit estimates are \$2500-4000. Chris Snyder made a motion to go forward with this project. 2nd by Julie Keyser.
- Bd. Vacancies/Elections 2019-20:** We currently have openings in the offices of Vice-President and Treasurer. We plan to hold elections for next year at our next meeting in May.
- Committee Vacancies 2019-20:** We still need volunteers to run the following committees: Car Washes, 50/50 raffle, restaurant fundraisers, senior recognition night, timer coordinator, and website coordinator.
- Miscellaneous:** Pina would like to meet with the new captains in the next few months to start discussing logos etc.
- We will need a representative to hold the annual meeting at the middle school with potential swimmers/divers for the next school year. Usually this meeting takes place in May. Lauren and or Ryan have offered to conduct in the absence of a new head coach. We will possibly see if we can have the diving coach there as well.
- Possible idea discussed about having a Youth Night at one of our home meets to gather potential future swimmers from our feeder community swim organizations.
- Lauren Burrows brought up the idea of providing a Team Swim Parka that could be ordered pre-season by interested families. 6-8 week lead time.

The next meeting will be held on May 14, 2019 at 7:00pm in room A101. Motion to adjourn made by Staci Thayer, 2nd by Karen Zimmermann.

